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March 17. 1994

Docket Number M-940!

TO ALL MAJOR ELECTRIC UTILITIES

Dear Sir or Madam:

Between July 4 and July 14, 1993 a large number of Commonwealth residents
died in deaths attributed to the extremely hot and humid weather conditions. Given the
historical weather patterns of Pennsylvania, it is likely that the Commonwealth will
experience similar weather conditions in the years ahead. Accordingly, at Public Meeting
on March 10, 1994, the Commission reviewed and adopted a recommendation of the
Bureau of Consumer Services designed to assist in protecting Pennsylvania's residents
during periods of extreme heat and humidity.

To assist in protecting the public's health and safety during periods of extreme
heat and humidity, the Commission asks that Pennsylvania's major electric utilities
voluntarily undertake the following activities recommended by the Bureau of Consumer
Services:

1) The Commission asks companies to use their existing resources to educate
the public about the dangers of intense hot weather (heat waves). Since
the companies have aiready established a presence in the communities
they serve and have standard methods of disseminating information to
consumers, the companies can use these established avenues o alert
consumers not only about the dangers associated with heat waves but also
about ways to effectively combat these dangers. The Commission
recommends that companies launch this consumer education effort at the
beginning of each summer, with follow-up reminders issued just before
predicted heat waves. Bill inserts, bill messages and company newsletters
would be appropriate means to dispense early information. Later,

companies could use a variety of approaches in“their efforts to alert

customers to the potentially dangerous effects of a predicted heat spell:
computer generated calls to customers identified as being at risk and to

- anyone designated as a third party to receive a copy of important notices

would be one possible way to notify customers. The Commission

ncourages companies to find other ways of getting its message to the





[image: image2.png]public. Paid public service advertising in the local print and electronic
media should be considered as viable vehicles for disseminating
information immediately preceding and during a heat wave.

The Commission asks companies to remind CUStomers of the existing
protections to accommodate the payment of high bills which may result
from coping with high heat and humidity. The Commission recommends
that companies inform their customers of other protective. policies and
regulations such as customer cares programs and the medical certification
regulations which will allow customers to use the electricity they need to
safely survive periods of intense heat and humidity without fear of losing
electric service later.

The Commission asks companies to refrain from terminating service during
heat waves at households containing "at risk' members of the population
except in situations where continued utility service would be dangerous to
the occupants or to the energy delivery system of the utility. The "at risk"
population includes those age 60 and over, those seriously ill and those
taking certain medications. The Commission beligves that the emergency
provisions of Chapter 56 protects the latter group; however those 60 years
of age and over do not have these protections.  The Commission
recommends that companies keep informed about hot weather conditions
by contacting the National Weather Service and calling the County
Emergency Management Agencies in the counties they serve.

The Commission asks companies to be lenient in requirements to
reconnect previously terminated service during "heat waves" when the
household contains members of the "at risk" population, particularly those
age 60 or over. The Commission recognizes that companies are typically
more lenient in the amount of money they require to reconnect service as
cold weather approaches. Similarly, the Commission asks companies to
voiuntarily lower restoration amounts during or just before a predicted heat
wave when the residence contains a household member identified as being

“at risk".

The Commission invites the companies to meet with the Bureau of
Consumer Services and other interested parties to discuss plans and share
ideas for reducing the threat to health and safety posed by heat waves.
The Bureau will arrange for a working group meeting on this Heat Wave
Initiative beginning in April 1994. The working group could include
members of the Monday Group, the Pennsylvania Electric Association
Consumer Services Committee and other interested parties, and




[image: image3.png]6) The preference of the Commission is that utility plans and consumer
education schedules be available for the summer of 1984, having been
reviewed with the Bureau of Consumer Services.

) For further clarification of these recommendations, please contact Holly Frymoyer,
with the Bureau of Consumer Services at (717) 783-1628.

Yours truly,

oA

John G#Aliord
Secretary

L

Commissioner Lisa Crutchfield's Statement attached
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RECOMMENDATION TO ELECTRIC PUBLIC MEETING—FEBRUARY 24, 1994

UTILITIES REGARDING FEB—54—BCB—2
CONSUMER PROTECTION DURING Docket Number M-940531
HEAT WAVES

STATEMENT OF COMMISSIONER LISA CRUTCHFIELD

I commend the Bureau of Consumer Services for their thorough
investigation into the heat-related deaths that occurred in the
summer of 1993 and the health and safety measures that should be
inplemented by electric utilities to protect consumers from future
heat waves. I also must commend my colleague, Commissioner John
Hanger, for the leadership he provided the Commission during the
heat wave of 1993 and for his efforts in directing the Bureau of
Consumer Services to investigate this matter. I strongly agree
with my colleagues that the Commission has a responsibility to the
citizens of the Commonwealth to encourage the electric utilities in
this state to voluntarily take measures that would protect their
customers from the physical harm that occurs during periods of

extreme heat and humidity.

I am concerned, however, with one of the staff’s
recommendations. In the Secretarial Letter that is to be issued,
the Bureau of Consumer Services has recommended that the electric
utilities reframe from terminating service during a "heat wave" of
households with "at risk" residents. Although I believe it is a
prudent recommendation, I believe it is important to clearly state
that the Commission is not recommending another payment moratorium
period. In light of the findings in the Bureau of Consumer
Services investigation that the "investigation of the 65 accounts
revealed that, with a few exceptions, the victims did not owe money
to the company for prior utility service and only one was without
service (PECO records indicate that this residence had been without
service since 1985)", therefore, we can conclude that the utilities
did not contribute to the deaths that occurred during the heat wave
and consequently, should not be subjected to another period when

customers do not pay for services.

I would encourage the utilities, however, to act responsibly
and to institute active outreach for those customers who are "at
risk" and who need payment agreements or CAP assistance due to’
higher bills because of the use of air conditioning and/or fans.
Leniency is prudent for all when it involves terminating electric
service or the reconnection of electric service when weather

conditions threaten the health or safety,of consum
Zlq[q"/“ %@%

DATE COMMIBESIONER LISA CRUTCHFIELD





